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15 RSIPF officers promoted to the rank of Sergeant and Senior Sergeant  
  

A total of 15 officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) have been promoted to 
the rank of Sergeant and Staff Sergeant this morning (30 March 2023). 
  
Eleven officers were promoted to Sergeant Rank while four officers were promoted to Senior 
Sergeant Positions. Four females among those newly promoted officers. 
    
Commissioner of RSIPF Mr. Mostyn Mangau said these promotions are important to ensure we 
have a strong and capable leadership team in the RSIPF. The responsibility is on us to take up 
full responsibility for policing and security in Solomon Islands. 
  
Commissioner Mangau said strong leadership of the police force at all levels is important to 
ensure we can safely and effectively protect the people of Solomon Islands and meet our 
national and international security obligations. 
  
Mr Mangau said now you are a leader and we expect you to be a role model of the RSIPF. Being 
a leader in the RSIPF means showing courage, working together and living up to the highest 
standards of integrity at all times. It needs hard work and requires commitment. 
  
He said now that you have been promoted, more responsibilities are entrusted onto your 
shoulders. We are the police force of the nation, serving all people of Solomon Islands and 
uphold the laws of this country. 
  
A newly promoted Senior Sergeant (SSgt) Michael Manuala says, “With the new level of 
responsibilities entrusted upon us, good use us to perform to the best of our abilities and carry 
the duties and responsibilities vested upon us.” 
 
 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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